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RESOLUTION TO MODIFY SPECIAL EXCEPTION 
(Worksession Date: March 22, 2023) 

(Effective Date of Resolution: March 29, 2023) 

The Board of Appeals granted Case No. CBA-734 to Wildwood Manor Swimming 
Pool Association, Inc. on March 25, 1959, to permit a communityswimming pool. In Case 
No. S-125, effective September 5, 1972, the Board granted a modification of the special 
exception to pennit two paddle tennis courts. Effective September 11, 2006, the Board 
granted a modification to allow construction of a new 10' x 18'4" building, and a 6' x 31' 
addition to the existing bathhouse, as well as upgrades to the facilities in order to comply 
with the Americans with Disabilities Act. Effective August 31, 2015, the Board granted a 
modification to allow an open picnic shelter adjacent to the existing snack building. 

The subject property is located on Parcels A and B, Wildwood Manor Subdivision, 
at Hatherleigh and Cheshire Drives, with an address of 10235 Hather1eigh Drive, 
Bethesda, Maryland, in the R-90 Zone. 

The Board of Appeals has received a letter, dated March 2, 2023, from Toni Lewis, 
President of Wildwood Manor Swim Club. Ms. Lewis states in her letter that the Club's 
swimming pools, which were built in the 1960s, are at the end of their useful life. Her 
letter requests an administrative modification of the special exception to allow (1) 
replacement of the existing six-lane, 25 meter pool with an eight-lane 25 meter pool wilh 
an attached section featuring a beach entry and toddler swim area, (2) an enlarged 
pavilion area at the rear of the pool enclosure, (3) an enlarged sports court area, and (4) 
a slightly enlarged entrance from Hatherleigh Drive, which she indicates is needed to 
meet current fire access requirements. Ms. Lewis' letter states that in conjunction wilh 
these improvements, the Club is working to establish a Forest Conservation Area and 
easement on the property. To illustrate her request, Ms. Lewis submits a Combined 
Storm Water Management/Site Development Concept SWM Plan, with DPS approval, 
that shows the proposed changes to the special exception property, as well as a Natural 
Resources Inventory& Forest Stand Delineation plan. Her letter states thatthe Club does 
not expect an increase in membership as a result of these improvements, and is not 
seeking any changes to its hours of operation. 
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